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To all Members of the Society:

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING AND PRESIDENTIAL ADDRESS

You are invited to attend the Annual General Meeting of the Society and Presidential Address.  
The meeting will take place at Pyramid Theatre, Warrington, on Friday 18 March 2016 at 12 noon.
AGENDA

1.
Apologies for Absence

2.
Welcome – Shaer Halewood  

3.
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at Warrington Wolves Rugby Stadium on Friday 26th March, 2015.

4.
Election of Officers and Members of the Society 2016
5.
Annual Report and Accounts for 2015
6.
Notification of Officers and Members of the Society in 2015

7. 
Presidential Address – Shaer Halewood, Warrington Borough Council 
GUEST SPEAKERS  

8.
John Matheson, CIPFA President 
9.
Dr Phillip Lloyd-Williams, founder Lloyd-Williams & Associates
10.
Event Close – Shaer Halewood
Venue details - https://www.pyramidparrhall.com/

AGENDA ITEM 3
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
OF THE NORTH WEST SOCIETY OF CIPFA

Warrington Wolves Rugby Stadium Friday 26 March 2015
Welcome

Gill Kilpatrick, President of the North West Society opened the session with a warm welcome to members and speakers.
Agenda

1.
Attendance

There were 42 members present. 

2.
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from CIPFA members unable to attend the event.
3.
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at Chester Zoo on Friday 11 
April 2014
The minutes were approved without amendment.  

4. 
Election of Society Officers 

Shaer Halewood was elected as Society President for the next two years and Mike Thomas was elected as Vice-President for the same duration.
Shaer Halewood took over the Chair from Gill Kilpatrick at this point and thanked Gill for all her support as Society President over the past two years. 

Shaer Halewood informed the meeting that following officers would continue in post unopposed as there were no other nominations. The following officers were elected to serve on the Council in 15:
Honorary Secretary




Mike Thomas

Honorary Treasurer




Vacant
Auditor






Stephen Kenyon

Regional Representative (Nomination)

Lee Yale Helms

Election of Corporate / Co-Opted Members of the Council

There were no other nominations received in advance of the meeting in respect of election to the Council as Corporate or Co-opted members. In line with the Council's Constitution the following members were nominated and accepted onto the Council;

Chris Pyke

Ian Coleman

David Taylor-Smith

Pam Dyson
5.
Annual Report 2014
The Annual Report was received.  The Chair paid tribute to the hard work of the Society Officers and volunteers in the groups and sections.  The Chair made particular reference to the changes going on within CIPFA locally and nationally and the change in direction, specifically the new governance structure and how Members and Students were behind the move and enthused to move forward.   In her looking back, past President Gill Kilpatrick referenced the significant work going on with the Health and Social Care Integration, which for us in the North West was an exciting but challenging opportunity to shape the way we work in the future.  
6.
 Annual Accounts 2014
The Annual Accounts were presented by and opened up for questions from the floor. There were no concerns raised regarding the statements and the accounts were agreed.
7.
Presidential Address

Shaer Halewood gave her Presidential address for the year, highlighting the opportunities arising from the integration of health and social care, social value and aligning public services.  Linking into the following presentations, Shaer reflected on the skills needed to be a ‘public sector accountant’ if there are such a set anymore and was confident that as we have been able to overcome the significant austerity measures seen over the past 5 years or more that we will be able to adapt to whatever challenges fall ahead.
8.
Speaker Presentations
Rob Whiteman – CIPFA President
Ben Jay – Assistant Director of Finance, Tameside Council

Mike Farrar – Independent Consultant

Chris Murray – Director, Core Cities

9.
Tour of the stadium
AGENDA ITEM 4 
ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND MEMBERS OF THE COUNCIL 2016
(a)
Election of Chair and Society President

Having been properly nominated in 2015 as President for a two year term, Shaer Halewood, Warrington Council will continue as Society President for the coming year.  
(b)
Election of Vice President

Having been properly nominated in 2015 as Vice-President for a two year term, Mike Thomas, Grant Thornton will continue as Society Vice-President for the coming year.  

(c)
Officers of the Society

Having been properly nominated and there being no other nominations it is recommended that the following officers serve on the Council for 2016:

Honorary Secretary




Mike Thomas, Grant Thornton
Honorary Treasurer




Jonathan Davies, Oldham Council
Regional Representative to Institute Council 
Lee Yale Helms, PWC (transitional 






arrangement)
(d)
Corporate Members of the Society

Having been properly nominated in 2015 as Corporate Members for a two year term, three members will continue on Council for the coming year.  Ian Coleman, David Taylor-Smith and Chris Pyke.  
By way of the constitution up to 12 members can be elected as Corporate Members of the Society.  Having been properly nominated it is recommended the following members serve on Council for two years from 2016:
Jeremy Valentine

Mike Owen

Rebecca Davis

Liga Berzina

Stephanie Donaldson

Carol McDonnell

Simon Rafaelli

Steve Freeman

(e)
Honorary Auditor to the Society

The Honorary Auditor to the Society for 2016 and until further notice will be:

Steve Kenyon, Bury MBC
(f)  Co–opted Member Nominations
By way of the constitution, the Society Council can co-opt up to 10 members onto Society Council.  In 2015 Steve Jones was co-opted to Council as representative from the Association of Accounting Technician and continues as a member of the Council.

AGENDA ITEM 5 
ANNUAL REPORT 2015
President’s and Chairman’s Report - Shaer Halewood 
Well, I’ve really enjoyed my first year as President and the time has flown by.  We’ve had a great year in the North West this year which demonstrates how resilient and motivated we are to keep going and to continually seek out improvements in the face of adversity.  Even though all the members and volunteers are extremely busy with day jobs and home lives, we have been able to complete a good programme of events with an excellent rate of attendance.  This makes me feel extremely proud as it provides the confirmation that we are able to support members, students and employers fittingly to lessen the challenges we face

CIPFA’s new governance proposals were approved at the AGM last year which will see a change for the regional arrangements with CIPFA.  I am optimistic that this will improve arrangements and relationships between CIPFA and the regions and allow the regions to have a stronger voice in the way CIPFA moves forward

I am pleased that we have made good progress in re-establishing links with the Health Sector during the year.  I attended the Health and Social Care Conference in Manchester where there were a good number of Local Authority delegates in attendance.  Rebecca Davis on Society Council attended the HFMA Conference in Blackpool in February and made some excellent contacts that we look forward to working with.
Celebrating Success

At the Conference for the Regions in October I was absolutely delighted to be in attendance when Ian Coleman was presented with the Hedley Marshall Award for regional contributions.  Ian has supported the Society and CIPFA Nationally through thick and thin since he has been involved and it was a much deserved choice.  Ian continues to play a key role on the Southern Section in the organisation of events and on Society Council contributing to the regions strategy and vision.

The Society Annual Dinner in November played host to the presentation of certificates to new CIPFA members following their acceptance into the Institute.  Completing the professional qualification is no mean feat when students have full time jobs and busy home lives to content with so I applaud anyone who is able to achieve this.  

The dinner was also the setting for two important presentations to our regional volunteers.  The Volunteer of the Year award was renamed the William Joliffe Award in recognition of the former National and Regional President’s following his sad death last year.  The award was presented to Simon Rafaelli for his contribution to regional volunteering as Chair of the Northern Section and latterly Regional Council Member.

A new award was presented this year for a lifetime achievement to regional volunteering and activities. The award, named in honour of Barbara Kay, the Society’s first female President was presented to Eric Cadman, former chair of the Audit, Risk and Governance Group.  It was very well deserved and Eric was further congratulated on this at the Audit, Risk and Governance Weekend earlier this month.
Council Meetings and Activities

The Council met on 4 occasions during the year and considered outputs and updates for each of the sub-groups.  The annual report of each sub group is included below:
(a)
AUDIT, RISK & GOVERNANCE GROUP

Introduction 
This is my second and last report as Chair of the CIPFA North West Audit, Risk and Governance Group ('the Group') and again I'm pleased to be reporting another successful year for the Group. 

Strategy and membership 
The next four years will be an extremely challenging period for public services as funding is reduced further yet demand for services increases. 

In these financial challenging times, where it is common for staff to have increased roles and responsibilities, it is more important than ever that staff continue to develop their skills and expertise by attending high quality training events around both strategic and operational risks. 

The Group's membership consists of Officers employed in Local Government, NHS and private sector organisations within Audit, Finance and Strategic Advisory and Transformation professionals, and also retired members with experience in some or all of these disciplines. The majority of members are fully qualified CCAB members. The breadth of experience that these members bring is invaluable and will continue to contribute to the Group's continued success. 

Events 
The skills and experience mix of the Group enables a varied training events programme to be developed that reflects the key challenges that all public services face both at an operational level and a strategic level via emerging Audit and Risk issues but also wider legislative or transformational changes that Audit professionals need to be aware of. 

The Group's events programme will continue to recognise this and offer a mixture of training events around strategic cross sector risks as well as individual sector specific risks. The events programme will continue to be driven by the feedback that we receive from Employers and delegates attending the training events. Obtaining and responding to this feedback will continue as a priority for the Group. 

The Autumn Seminar continues to be very well attended and provides a mixture of general audit and fraud topics. The Group recognises that there is a strong correlation between implementing business efficiencies and a greater risk of fraud occurring and will continue to review the balance between fraud and general audit topics. 

Our Group's annual training event has been held at the Low Wood Hotel in Ambleside for the last three years. Whilst delegate feedback is always positive about the hotel and location the Group opted for a change of venue this year and is holding the event at Shrigley Hall in Cheshire. The sub Group committee has yet again put together a fantastic programme for the weekend and it is pleasing that the change of location has not had an impact on delegate numbers. 
Members of the group 
As always I would like to thank all members of the Group for their continued help and support throughout the year. The quality of our events and the positive feedback received from our delegates are testament to the effort and hard work of each and every member of the group. 

I would also like to congratulate Eric Cadman on receiving the Barbara Kay Award for Lifetime Achievement Award presented at the CIPFA North West Region Annual Dinner. 

I would especially like to thank Jean, Janet and Stewart for their help in their respective roles as vice chair, secretary and treasurer whom I often rely on to give me excellent support and advice. 

I'd also like to take this opportunity to wish all incoming voted officers the best of luck for 2016/17. 

Sarah Oldendorp, Chair

(b)
NORTHERN SECTION

The Northern Section held two events in 2015/16. The first was in June 2015 at Lancashire Constabulary headquarters titled ‘Integrating Services - Powering the North’. Over 90 delegates gathered to hear speakers presenting a number of topical case studies in integration at local, regional and national level. This included the Greater Manchester Combined Authority proposals and the Preston City Deal.

The second event was the annual seminar and was held at the Castle Green Hotel in Kendal on the 18th September 2015. This was titled ‘2020 Vision – Developing the Public Services of the Future’ and over 80 delegates attended for a full day of speakers covering issues on public sector finances. This included a talk on ‘Local Government Financial Outlook’ and ‘NHS Future Focussed Finance’. All of the attendees thought that the seminar provided either excellent or good value for money and 91% found that the topics of the talks were of relevance. 

Ian Cosh, Director of Resources at Lancashire Constabulary, has taken over the role of the Chair for the second time. He would like to thank Simon Raffaelli for all of the hard work that he put in as the Chair and for the healthy position he has left the section in. The efforts of the wider team should not go unnoticed and thanks go to them for support to the Northern Section and putting the time in to bring together excellent events that support members’ continuous professional development.

Ian Cosh, Chair

(c) 
SOUTHERN SECTON

The Section’s event for 2015 took place in September, and was held in the offices of Grant Thornton, in one of Liverpool’s most famous buildings, the Royal Liver Building. The building is one of Liverpool’s “Three Graces” which form a key part of the UNESCO World Heritage listed Waterfront.

Our event, “Mission Possible – Collaboration Nation”, was as usual well supported, with speakers from the Housing, Local Government, University and consultancy sectors covering a range of topical and important issues. National financial areas included a review of the Government’s Emergency Budget, an external auditor’s view of austerity and its inherent risks. Speakers also covered the assessment of Social Value in determining contracts, the leadership issues involved in the changing landscape of devolution and the cognitive and emotional factors which will influence those taking economic decisions.    

Jeremy Valentine, Chair

(d)
NORTH WEST CIPFA STUDENT NETWORK

Introduction
The purpose of this report is to provide Council with an update on the NW CIPFA Student Network (NW CSN).  
Volunteers
There are currently 18 volunteers in the NW CSN. The Annual General Meeting will be held on the 30 March 2016 and the new executive will be elected. Students who currently sit on the NW CSN committee have been asked to re-apply for their positions duo to low engagement from some members.
2015/16
The website has been regularly updated to keep the students up to date with the latest news and events.  Social Networking channels (facebook/NWCSN) and Twitter (@NW_CSN) have seen an increase in the student engagement and NW CSN social media activities have been recognised by the CIPFA. Following student events have been organised by the NW CSN in the 2015/2016:

FREE student event in July. Summer Event 2015 took place in Manchester and was attended by 25 students. The event introduced 3 speakers who shared their career tips and volunteering experiences with the CIPFA. Event was followed by the socialising session in Manchester City centre. Cost of the event £213.8

FREE Breakout session at the Regional annual conference in November 2016. NW CSN organised a break-out session that was attended by 34 students. The session concentrated on the e-assessments, PEP and career progression. Cost of the event £850.00

A Development Plan and Action plan has been drafted for 2016/17 and will be presented to the newly elected Executive at the AGM 30 March 2016. NW CSN is committed to provide best value events to all students in the North West.

Conclusion
Council is requested to consider and accept this report. 
I would personally like to thank Council for all the support I have received during my time as a President of the NW CSN. It has been an amazing experience and I wish all the best to my successor. 
Liga Berzina, Student President
(e)
Senior Management Group   

The Senior Management Group has not been operational during the year with most of the business now being conducted via the various regional Treasurer’s and CFOs meetings

(f)
Retired Members

The Retired Members section was re-established during the year with a new Chair, David Johnston and Secretary Sheila Don on the Executive Committee.  The Committee agreed terms of reference and communications ready to go out to retired members to get the section going again.  
New challenges
With CIPFA’s continuing extension internationally, the North West Society have been exploring the potential for twinning with an international region to provide support and guidance to accountancy members and students abroad.  As we have a large Pakistani community in the North West, we have been looking to link in with CIPFA in Pakistan and offer what services we can.  We have also been investigating mentoring some of the students on the United Nations Development Programme (UNDP) as they are unable to access the level of support our UK students have.
On the back of CIPFA’s partnership with Health, I have been in contact with NHS North West about potentially holding a joint CIPFA/NHS Finance event.  We do have good health representation on council and on the sub-groups and are starting to re-establish more health topics and speakers on our event agendas.  Our Audit, Risk and Governance Group have been particularly successful at this.
I have been in discussions with CIPFA centrally about setting up a North West Corporate Services Directors Network.  The network will bring together not only finance professionals but Resources Directors of all professions for networking, best practice and a safe environment to discuss, challenge and share solutions.   
Looking Forward

2016 sees the National CIPFA Conference come back to Manchester in July.  It’s a very exciting time and the Society will be busy supporting CIPFA with a regional presence at the conference.  The region hosts a dinner on the Wednesday evening for volunteers and regional delegates so I hope to be able to host some of you at the dinner in the summer.
Our Retired Members are planning on hosting their first event since 2008 which may well be the session just before the AGM at the National Conference in Manchester.  This will enable retired members to attend the event, catch up over a spot of lunch and then attend the national AGM straight after
Volunteers
And finally, none of this would be possible without our fantastic volunteers so I would like to say a huge thanks to them for the support and enthusiasm over the past 12 months.  I wouldn’t be able to do my job as President without them, and neither would we be able to put on such an full and engaging events programme.  Volunteering is both rewarding personally and professionally and I would encourage anyone to get involved where they can
Shaer Halewood
Society President and Chair
ANNUAL STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS
Honorary Treasurer’s Report

This year has seen the re-launch of the regions student network and successful delivery of a network of events for accountancy and audit members as well as the regional conference held in Liverpool. 

In 2016 the Region will continue to offer members a network of events that will be both current and topical in line with the challenging and changing landscape of Public Sector accounting. The Region will also be hosting the national CIPFA Conference in Manchester in July. This will be the first time for three years the Conference has been hosted outside London and the Region will be supporting the organisers to successfully deliver the event. 

The financial statements are a consolidated set of accounts for the North West Region for the financial year ending 31 December 2015 and include the financial activity within: 

- The North West Region 

- The Northern Section 

- The Southern Section 

- The Audit, Risk and Governance Group 

Highlights from the 2015 financial statements are: 

- Net incoming resources totalled £8,041 with total income being £42,663 for the     …year. 

- Cash balances increased from £58,856 in 2014 to £61,306. 

- Debtors and Prepayments totalled £11,813 for 2015. 

- Creditors totalled £7,222 for 2015. 

- Charitable Funds balances totalled £65,897 in 2015 

Jonathan Davies 

Honorary Treasurer 

The Annual Statement Accounts are included at Appendix A
AGENDA ITEM 6
Officers and Members of the Society Council 2015
Officers of the Society Council
President
Mrs Shaer Halewood 

Warrington Borough Council 

Chief Accountant and Deputy section 151 Officer

Buttermarket Street

Warrington, WA1 2NH
Vice President
Mr Michael Thomas

Director

Grant Thornton LLP

4TH Floor Liver Buildings

Liverpool, L3 1PS
Honorary Secretary







Mr Michael Thomas

Director

Grant Thornton LLP

4TH Floor Liver Buildings

Liverpool, L3 1PS
Assistant Secretary 

Mr Nick Atlay
Financial Analyst
Homes and Communities Agency
Piccadilly Gardens

Manchester, M1 1RG
Honorary Treasurer



Mr Jonathan Davies
Senior Finance Manager





 
Oldham Council

West Street, OL1 1XJ

Auditor 

Mr Steve Kenyon

Section 151 Officer
Bury MBC 

Knowsley Street, BL9 0SW

Regional Representative to Institute Council


Mr Lee Yale Helms
Senior Consultant
PricewaterhouseCoopers

Lower Mosley Street

Manchester, M2 3PW 
Members of the Society Council 2015
Corporate Members

Mr Ian Coleman 

Mr David Taylor-Smith


Mr Chris Pyke


Mr Jeremy Valentine
(2014)

Co-opted Members
Mr Mike Owen
Ms Rebecca Davis 

Ms Carol McDonnell

Mr Steve Freeman

Mr Steve Jones

Mr Simon Rafaelli

Chairmen and Secretaries of the Sections and Groups 2015
[image: image1.emf]CHAIRS SECRETARIES

Southern Section

Mr Jeremy Valentine Mr James Williams

Consultant Senior Associate

Stockport Pricewaterhousecoopers LLP

Northern Section

Ian Cosh Debbie Sharkey

Assistant Chief Officer Business Analyst

Lancashire Constabulary Lancashire County Council

Audit, Risk & Governance Group

Ms Sarah Oldendorp Ms Janet Findlay

Client Services Officer Retired

Lancashire County Council

Senior Management Group

Vacant Position Vacant Position

CIPFA Student Forum 

Ms Liga Berzina Hassan Kahn

Accountant Graduate Trainee

Wigan Council Bury Council

Retired Members Group

Mr David Johnston Ms Sheila Don

Retired Member Retired Member


CIPFA NEW MEMBERS 2015
The Society would like to welcome all its new members. The candidates who were successful in the professional examinations during 2015 are as follows:
David Andrew Bennett



Fylde

Nicola Colquitt




St Helens

Darshna Mistry




Manchester

Christopher James Seager



Trafford

David Eric Smith




GMPCC

Matthew John Tanner



Salford

Valerie Joyce Taylor




Ribble Valley

Gillian Martin





Cumbria

Jennifer Salisbury




Lancashire

Denish Weymouth




Liverpool

Karen Lea





Liverpool

Andrew Mark Bridson




Sefton

David Eden





Salford

Hazel Johnson





S Mcr CCG

Samantha Jones




Lancashire

Adele Mottershead




Halton

Jane Bernadette Melia



Liverpool

Heather Lorraine Stevens



Lancashire 

May Siu Me Sung




Salford

Wayne Kelly





Warrington

Janet Davies





Warrington

Stuart Swift





Warrington

Patrick Gelanos




HCA

Alex Jones





Chrystal Consulting

Victoria Venables




KMPG

Timothy Moses




Shared Services Connected Ltd

Lucy Taylor





Dumfries & Galloway

Lisa Archbold





Stoke on Trent

Shaf Ahmed





Harrogate

Derek Appleton




Fylde

Paul Davies





Tameside

Christopher Craig Hughes



Denbighshire

Christine Jane Mullins



Rochdale

Matt Richardson




Cheshire West & Chester

Rebecca Richardson




Cheshire East

Matthew Roberts




MIIA

Andrew Rooke




Liverpool

Nicola Wood-Hill




Cheshire East

Gemma Thompson-Broadbent


IoM

Louisa Ingham




Cheshire.East

North West & North Wales Society Recent Past President & Chairman
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1975/76 W D Pearson Lancashire

1976/77 C H Singleton Blackburn

1977/78 K J Bridge Greater Manchester

1978/79 W O Joliffe Lancashire

1979/80 M Sharples Tameside AHA

1980/81 R I Williams Cumbria

1981/82 J Hill Liverpool

1982/83 J M Marriott Greater Manchester

1983/84 I Wood Wirral

1984/85 P Johnson Wigan

1985/86 P Warrington Trafford

1986/87 J R Ford Cumbria

1987/88 D A Bullock North West RHA

1988/89 P Short Manchester

1989/90 D Morgan Lancashire

1990/91 R Wirth Cumbria

1991/92 M G Scholes Clwyd

1992/93 S Barnes Pendle

1993/94 P Youle Grayling Wigan

1994/95 J E H Whiteoak Cheshire

1995/96 I Wood PDFM Ltd

1996/97 P Hinton Liverpool JMU

1997/98 S M Arnfield Bolton

1998/99 K W Finch Conwy

1999/00 P Warrington Trafford

2000/01 B Renshaw Flintshire

2001/02 L Childs PWC

2002/03 J Birrell Aintree Hospitals NHS Trust

2003/04 R Alker Conultant

2004/05 B Parsonage Wyre

2005/06 I Coleman Wirral

2006/07 C Tidswell PWC

2007/08 J Valentine Trafford

2008/09 M Kenyon Tameside 

2009/10        M Owen…………………………………………………….Bury CouncilM Owen Bury


[image: image3.emf]North West & North Wales Region Past Chairman

1975/76 W O Jolliffe Lancashire

1976/77 J M Curley Greater Manchester

1977/78 D F G Burton Chester

1978/79 C T Fletcher Cheshire

1979/80 J Hetherington Manchester

1980/81 G K Woodhall Preston Polytechnic

1981/82 I Wood Wirral

1982/83 J R Ford Cumbria

1983/84 D Merchant Merseyside PTE

1984/85 C M Reddington Liverpool

1985/86 D Morgan Lancashire

1986/87 M C Morris Colwyn

1987/88 D A Poppleton Crewe & Nantwich

1988/89 B Collinge Bolton

1989/90 J M Marriott PDFM Ltd

1991/93 S Arnfield Bolton

1993/95 B Aldred Lancashire

1995/97 J M Marriott PDFM Ltd

1997/99 R Alker Lancashire

1999/01 L Sutton Phillips & Drew

2001/03 I Coleman Wirral

2003/05 C Tidswell PWC

2005/07 S Curran Bolton

2007/08 K Finch Conwy

2008/09 B Parsonage Wyre

2009/10 M Kenyon Wigan

North West Society Past Chairman and President 

2010/11 C Pyke MMU

2011/13 L Yale Helms PWC

2013/15 G Kilpatrick Lancashire

2015/16 S Halewood Warrington

 

AGENDA ITEM 7  

Presidential Address – Shaer Halewood
AGENDA ITEM 8

Speaker – John Matheson

AGENDA ITEM 9

Speaker – Phillip Lloyd-Williams

AGENDA ITEM 10

Close of Event – Shaer Halewood
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